
 

 

Newsletter 
8th October 2021 

Dear parents and carers, 

This week I would like to update you on the following: 

Ofsted 

You will no doubt be aware that we had our Ofsted inspection this week, on Wednesday and Thursday. The full details and out-
comes of the inspection will be available as soon as the full report is published. This is likely to be in the next few weeks. What I 
can say in the meantime, is that we are very pleased with the feedback that we received, and we are looking forward to you read-
ing the full report. I must comment on how wonderful the children were. Their behaviour was exemplary and our school values 
shone through in everything they did, and they did you, as parents, very proud indeed. I would also like to extend our thanks to 
those of you who took the time to take part in the Ofsted parent survey, which helps inspectors to gain further valuable insight 
into the quality of the work of the school. 

Value of the week 

This week we have been focusing on the value of excellence. This has been at the very heart of everything we have seen at St. 
Luke’s this week, and all of the children deserve to be recognised for this. During our collective worship this afternoon, staff 
proudly shared the different ways in children had shown excellence across the school this week. A big well done to all the children 
named below! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery Somaya Bourne 

Reception Peach Valerie Osorio Guiterrez 

Reception Apple  Chloe Deda 

Beech Harper Serzysko-Walker  

Maple Axel Ayala 

Birch Reet Suir 

Ash Subhanshi Saurav   

Lemon Mahika Vinod  

Oak Brianna Ayekpa Adje  

Aspen Taylor Downey  

Spruce Maya Ma 

Palm Vihaan Saini & Isaac Sandoval  

Cherry Solomon Edjibia 

Willow Jayda Green 

Cypress Ayla Jones 
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Harvest service 

On Monday, years 1to 6 went to the church for a harvest service. It was so lovely to be back in church in person, and I know that 
the children really enjoyed it. We are hopeful that we can return to the church for further services in the lead up to Christmas this 
year. Thank you to all of you who donated food items so generously. It was wonderful to see the amount of donations, which are 
all going to the local food bank. 

 

Attendance 

We are still aiming for an average of 96% each week. This week we learnt that we are currently above the national average for 
our attendance figures, so a big thank you all for enabling this to happen. Here is the attendance for each class this week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Secondary transfer forms  

This is a reminder to all year 6 parents that secondary school application forms must be completed by the 31st October. These are 
submitted directly to the Local Authority, and not to the school. If you are having any difficulty with completing form, then please 
contact Mrs. Sutherland or Christine Collins. 

 

Flu vaccine 

Please find attached leaflets about the flu vaccine, which is available to children. Leaflets are both in English and in Bengali. 

 

 

 

 

 

Mango (Nursery) 93.6% 

Peach 84.3% 

Apple 87.8% 

Beech 96.3% 

Maple 89.2% 

Birch 96.5% 

Ash 97.4% 

Oak 91.6% 

Lemon 99.2% 

Aspen 94.8% 

Spruce 90.6% 

Palm 96.8% 

Cherry 98.1% 

Willow 94.9% 

Cypress 99.5% 
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Free legal advice 

The free Legal advice sessions will run in the Community House starting Tuesday the 12th October from 9:30 - 12:00 
 
The project will offer support for families at risk of severe Financial Hardship, Domestic Abuse, Debt, Housing,  Employment 
and  Welfare benefits. 
 
If anyone is interested in seeking free advice and to book an appointment, Please speak to Christine or the school office.  
 
Message from the PTA 

 

The PTA are planning to host a Firework Display and Disco on Friday 5th November at St Luke's. 
 
The Disco will be split into 2 sections with the Firework Display in the middle so that all children may attend, timings TBC. 
 
In order to put on the event, we desperately need your help! In particular we need: 
 
* A DJ - are you, or someone you know, able to help with providing music and lighting for the event?! 
 
* Volunteers to help set up, run and clean up after the event. We especially need volunteers to help marshall the firework display, 
run the snack stall, games stall and merchandise stall - all and any help is appreciated. 
 
* Fundmatching - does your employer offer fundmatching? Are you able to help boost our fundrasing in this way? 
 
Please contact us on stlukespta@hotmail.com if you can help in any way at all! 
 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
With best wishes, 
 
Cristina King 
Head of School  
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In year 5, the children have been studying Macbeth. Here are some examples of some wonderful diary entries! 
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